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COLINTRAIVE AND GLENDARUEL DEVELOPMENT TRUST
www.cgdt.org
NEWSLETTER SPRING 2012
	WELCOME TO OUR THIRD NEWSLETTER
As the Autumn Newsletter was not issued until November and there was little to report in the early part of the year, it seemed sensible to “Spring” into May with our first edition of 2012. The Trust is delighted to be able to bring some good news via the Newsletter which hopefully indicates that, although we have been quiet, we have been working hard on behalf of ColGlen.  Board Minutes continue to be published on the website www.cgdt.org and are posted at both Village Halls; at the Clachan Noticeboard and the Colintraive Shop.  As always, feedback will be welcome. 

THE DIRECTORS

The Board remains as 10 Directors, all of whom are happy to discuss any ideas – or concerns our community may have.  The Trust’s AGM is not too far away, so anyone interested in the work of the Trust may consider seeking election.  
WELCOME SARA!

We are delighted to welcome Sara Maclean to the Development Trust Team as a result of a

successful application to the Climate Challenge Fund.   Sara is in post for 18 months and residents will already be aware of Sara’s energetic approach to lowering our carbon footprint.   We are looking to train up two community energy champions to be able to give advice locally so, if you are interested in skilling up on the energy sector, please get in touch with Sara sara@cgdt.org or give her a call on 01700 841298 or call in at the Trust office in Colintraive on either Monday or Friday for a chat.  Who knows, this could be a whole new career opportunity.
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Supported by Cruach Mhor Windfarm Trust
COLINTRAIVE NEWS
STEERING GROUP

The Steering Group has been working hard on

developing ideas to regenerate the former Village Shop but development has been stalled due to the housing element of the project which public funders are unwilling to fund.   There is, however, a glimmer of hope with the recent announcement of the Coastal Communities Fund and a first stage application for the acquisition costs has been submitted. Should this application be unsuccessful, and if the seller is still willing, it is anticipated the Trust will proceed with applications to fund the ground floor premises only.  Meantime, the Business Plan is being developed to allow community consultation on the proposed future use.
VILLAGE HALL

The recent Climate Challenge Fund award includes funding for the Village Hall and the Committee intends to use this award for much needed insulation and lighting improvements. In the coming months the Hall will host a wedding, a hog roast, Jubilee Lunch, and a musical evening. The Heritage Centre, and Community Garden are spruced up for the new season and the Bowling Club has a full programme of competitions and events.

VILLAGE FOOTPATH

The lack of response from Bute Estate – despite constant reminders – is frustrating but we continue to pursue permission to undertake minor improvements to create a circular route around the Village which will hopefully encourage visitors to visit the Heritage Centre, Community Garden and Hotel.
Windfarm
Negotiations are continuing with regard to the potential for a community windfarm and options are currently being considered.
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Supported by Cruach Mhor Windfarm Trust
	STRONAFIAN FOREST

Negotiations continue to secure the lease of timber rights but the administrative wheels grind exceedingly slowly, particularly in terms of the legal work required but we are getting there!   Discussion is ongoing with public sector funders and the Board is confident of securing this valuable asset for the community towards the end of the year.   The Business Plan for the forest will shortly be published on the website www.cgdt.org and we hope to have secured funding to engage legal representation on all aspects of the project very soon.

Although a large section of the forest will be leased, it is important that the woodland management is maintained by professionals and sufficient land will be retained to meet the aspirations for amenity and small business opportunities which have been identified by the community, including the work which Russell did last year.
SCHOOL

Kilmodan Primary has recently been focussed on their formal inspection and all efforts have gone into ensuring the school continues to reach an excellent standard.   Funding has been secured for Gaelic tuition which will commence in the Autumn and will offer the wider community an opportunity to explore our native language.

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT
Progress in relation to parking in Colintraive Village is a step further forward as the Development Trust has secured the agreement of Bute Estate and Caledonian Marine Assets that access and parking arrangements in this area should be improved.   As this issue falls within the remit of the Community Council, Michael Kaufmann is progressing discussion with Argyll & Bute Council.   We are assured the speed reduction measures proposed at the approach to the village will happen sometime soon.  
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GLENDARUEL NEWS
GLENDARUEL FOCUS GROUP
Several sessions have been held to discuss and help prioritise the needs of residents – and visitors – in Glendaruel.   The Group, which was open to all interested residents, wrestled with a challenging situation and have identified a range of needs which it is proposed will be tackled in a phased approach.
GLENDARUEL VILLAGE HALL

The Hall Committee is moving forward with refurbishment of the Glen Hall, following transfer of the asset from Argyll & Bute Council to the Hall Committee.  Plans have been drawn up, Planning Consent secured and the hard work of raising the funds to complete the project has begun.    The Glen Hall will also benefit from the Climate Challenge funding for insulation measures as part of the refurbishment.
A TIMELY REMINDER ....

The Development Trust’s AGM is looming so why not give some thought to giving of your time and talents and offering your nomination for the Board of Directors?    Nomination forms will be issued soon, along with the AGM papers.

…. AND FINALLY
As a result of a short term adjustment to the Trust’s funding package, Rhona is currently working three days each week and is available at the  Colintraive Office Tuesday – Thursday, with Sara working from the office on Mondays and Fridays.   Rhona and Sara are happy to arrange visits to Glendaruel as and when required.   As always, the Trust’s Directors are also available to respond to any queries or provide information.
Contacts:  

Rhona – 01700 8412358 (Tuesday-Thursday) or rhonasutherland@sky.com
Sara – 01700 841358 (Monday & Friday) or sara@cgdt.org
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